Town of Jump River regular board meeting was called to order at 7pm on June 12th. Board members present were Steve Fleming, Emery Heath, Brenda Miller, Karen Cummings and Denise Webster. Along with town members Chris Beadles, Gloria Brooks, Cheryl, Dale an April McVicker and Jennifer Leggit.

Agenda was approved by Brenda with a 2nd by Emery.

Secretaries' report was read and approved by Emery with a 2nd by Brenda.

Treasurers report beginning balance was \$35,124.38 with deposits \$5,042.88 and bills of \$7,838.66 leaving an ending balance of \$32,328.60. Treasurers' report was approved as presented by Brenda with a 2^{nd} by Steve.

Approved and paid bills

Supervisors Report

- 1. Emery has been working on fixing and replacing road signs in the township. A lot of the post have been sheared off and some signs need to be replaced. He will be get in contact with the county and get the signs ordered that he needs.
- 2. Brenda talked about the new supervisors training that they attended and also the towns' association meeting they attended. It was very informative and educational.
- 3. Steve mentioned that talks continue with the town of Cleveland regarding the possibility of having them do the grading for the town.

Road Work in Progress

- 1. Grading has been completed and the trouble areas will be graded again.
- 2. Emery has been trimming branches as he is fixing road signs.
- 3. Brenda mentioned that there is a culvert that needs to be replaced on Smith Drive.

Residence Concerns

- 1. Chris brought in the map of the area that we will try to purchase to continue to improve our ball diamond. She let the board know about previous offers that have been made along with conversations that were had between the town and Janine.
- 2. Chris questioned if the Lions had there event insurance. Emery will get in touch with Dale Johnson to discuss this.
- 3. Chris brought up concerns about information that was given about the Audit.
- 4. Julie questioned what was going on with the camera and expressed her opinion of being in favor of keeping them.
- 5. Julie questioned why the locks need to be changed on the community center.
- 6. Cheryl asked about placing no parking signs near their property and along the entire road on the 4th for safety reasons.

Old Business

- 1. Security Camera's- Steve has spoken with the security company. He has let them know that we need to have some repair. Again we are hearing both side of being in favor and also being against them. We still need to look at the one that is facing John's house.
- 2. Ball Diamond-We will continue to have conversations with Janine.

3. Rekeying locks-Some locks need to be replaced and we will be just rekeying some doors. A quote has been given to us from Mach Lock out of Medford. Steve made a motion to accept the quote with a 2nd by Brenda.

New Business

- 1. Pine Trees on Oak Street at this time we will be leaving them as this time. We will continue to monitor. Steve will have someone come in and look at them. But at this time the board feels they are healthy.
- 2. Dust Control-Steve made a motion to order dust control Brenda 2nd.
- 3. Special meeting-A special meeting was set for July 17th to discuss creating a new ordinance.
- 4. New Letter funding-Steve is looking for ideas and the towns input on how to get his newsletter out to the public. It was discussed that we could add it to the website.
- 5. Website Maintenance-we will continue to work with the web site designer. Maintenance has been turned over to the son now and things seem to be getting better
- 6. A discussion was had regarding the chalet in the park
- 7. Liquor License and permit-All establishments and organizations were issued permits the upcoming year. Brenda made a motion to approve all licenses and permits with a 2nd by Emery.

Other Business-NA

Next meeting was set for July 10th.